
Diversity and Inclusion Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

 
Tuesday, February 13, 2018                                          Roush Hall, Room 331 
 
Chair Gatti called the meeting to order at 4:03 p.m.     
 
Those in attendance were:  Chair Bob Gatti, Angel Banks-Price, Sarah Burnell, Lydie Dorelien, Kristy 
Drobney, Kristina Escondo, Scott Fitzgerald, Andre Lampkins, Kristy McCray, James Prysock, and 
Bonnie Ward.   
 
I.  Disability Assessment   
McCray chose to have her Fall SMGT 2450 class conduct this audit and distributed to the committee a 
handout with the results.  The students used an Accessible Routes Journal consisting of a survey of 
four (4) questions and answers related to being handicapped on campus: 

 How many times were you able to walk into the main (front) entrance of a building?  Was this 
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 
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They will make an effort to provide educational, service, and social support for 
each other and the community.     

 There was more discussion on a plan for counseling services for student 
veterans regarding mental trauma and support for same.   More details to 
follow. 

2. NSSE Survey (Diversity and Inclusion segment) – Prysock reported this survey was 
completed and findings are now available.  Of note: 

 First-year and senior students were surveyed in 2017. 
 In comparison, Otterbein did well with its peer groups as far as diversity and 

inclusion engagement was concerned. 
 Scoring distribution included emphasis on collaborative learning and discussion 

with diverse others.  This measured both curricular and co-curricular 
engagement with people outside of your race, religion, economic status, 
political views and sexual orientation. 

 Sample questions of the survey included – 

 coursework emphasis on diverse backgrounds, experiences, and ideas;  

 institutional emphasis on commitment to diversity, resources, identity, 
and harassment;  

 institutional support for various forms of diversity; and 

 campus opportunities to learn about various cultural communities 
 The next step is continual work with the student groups and to review more 

deeply the module for specific themes. 
 
 
Other.  Gatti asked for other business.  There was none. 
 
  
The next meeting will be Tuesday, March 13, 2018. 
 
Gatti adjourned the meeting at 4:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
 


